From: Anthony Mazzucco [mailto:beanmeup4910@gmail.com]

Sent: Saturday, October 15, 2016 1:44 AM

To: McLachrie, George

Cc: OCPA CMA Lawrence Kumar (lawrencekumar@hotmail.com); Dave Pel; VAL CUTHBERT; Beverly Olson; Mary FLYNN;
rnkleung@hotmail.com; Mike Hopkins (westcoasthopkins@telus.net); Susan Youde; David Griffiths; Kenny Wong; Glenn
Richards - Burnaby Tennis Club (glennrichardstennis@hotmail.com); David Yang

Subject: Annual report 2016

I am very happy to report this year's tournament successful. The weather could have been nicer but Anissa
handled the scheduling very well. She worked tirelessly early in the tournament feeling a little sick but fighting
through it. You Jack Pay (slightly stressed) filled the void as tourney director during Glenn's absents this year.
He did an incredible job. He worked really well with the student volunteers His parents were around to offer
support too. Lovely to have around.

Speaking of volunteers, what a wonderful teem we had this year! The students were amazing this year. We had
a stellar team at the starters desk I was extremely impressed. They managed on their own with out too much
supervision. The BBQ kitchen team were pretty good too. Thanks to Jeff Robb for the great photography and
help with the BBQ. :

Adults: Members of the BTC, family and friends, Thank You!

It was a team effort especially while Bev was away Gary and Val and Lori stepped up to the plate help out with
the kitchen and money management. Gary offered good organization skills and salesmanship bringing in extra
donations from the supermarkets and certificates for the auction.

WE purchased a new gazebo tent to offer some shade for the starters desk and players. Extra signage and
banners gave the event a new exciting look. I hope we The Burnaby Tennis Club can continue to improve and
grow hosting successfull events as this. When BTC members get together like this it brings a good feeling of
club comradery.

Thank you everybody!




